RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2023-004

THE CITY OF NEW YORK DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS

DEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

DATE: March 26,1986

Borough Superintendents

FROM Charles M. Smith, Jr., Commission

SUBJECT

Memorandum of September 1,1983

The above referenced departmental memorandum provides for the exemption from 'gas card' requirements for a replacement gas meter and requires a 'gas card' where a replacement meter has an increased capacity.

I have been informed by Vice President Robert B. Stevens of Con Edison that the current replacement new meter for an existing "Class 50" - 75-100cfh meter is a "Class 175" - 175-214 cfh meter.

The replacement of an existing meter with a meter of increased capacity where the replacement is due to registration or test purposes may be done by the gas utility company without a 'gas card' where the company has established by field inspection that no new gas work was performed.